HORLEY TOWN COUNCIL

Finance & General Purposes Committee

Minutes of a meeting of the above-named Committee held at the Albert Rooms, Albert Road, Horley on Tuesday 20 March 2012 at 7.30 p.m.


Present:
Cllr R Olliver – Chairman


J Baird, R Bethell, J Chapman, M George, M Goldsmith, 



K Hagerty, Simon Marshall, V Marshall, D Powell, 



M Robinson and R Sherwin. 


In Attendance:
   
A Jones – Town Clerk




C Fenton – Deputy Town Clerk





S Dalley – Finance Officer




Cllr C Austin
F 2926

Apologies and Reasons for Absence




There were no apologies for absence.  (Cllr Miller was absent.)




RESOLVED: noted.  


F 2927

Declarations of Interest  

There were no Declarations of Interest, specific to the meeting.

RESOLVED:  noted.

F 2928

Public Forum



No members of the public were present. 


RESOLVED:  noted.

F 2929

Approval of Minutes


Finance & General Purposes Committee, 17 January 2012
The minutes of the above meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee were presented for confirmation by Committee members and signature by the Committee Chairman.
RESOLVED:  that the minutes of the above meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee, including all confidential items, be approved.
F 2930

Councillors’ Audit for January 2012  

RESOLVED: that the Councillors’ Audit Certificate and Clerk’s response (where applicable), as appended to these minutes, be received. 
F 2931
Attendance at next Councillors’ Audit

RESOLVED:  that Cllrs Simon Marshall and Richard Olliver conduct the 
next audit on 30 April 2012.

Financial Reports for January 2012 

F 2932
RESOLVED: that the following reports, as appended to these minutes, 
be approved:


i)
Bank Reconciliations


ii)
Summary of Receipts and Payments Compared with Estimates


iii)
Payments List totalling £25,992.30 plus VAT (£27,490.16)

iv)
Receipts List totalling £9,186.82 plus VAT (£16,011.19)



(includes VAT repayment of £6,824.37)
F 2933
RESOLVED:  that explanations be given for all over and under 
expenditures in the next set of financial reports.
F 2934
Internal Control Review 2011 / 2012


RECOMMEND:  that the report be referred for approval at the Full 
Council meeting on 3 April 2012.
F 2935
Appointment of Town Council’s Internal Auditor for 2012 / 2013


Members considered the appointment.  The Clerk explained that the current 
Internal Auditor was Mr Paul Hartley.  He added that research had revealed 
that other auditors would be considerably more expensive and gave 
examples of their charges.  After discussion the following was resolved:


RESOLVED:  that Mr Paul Hartley be re-appointed as the Town Council’s 
Internal Auditor for 2012 / 2013, for a fixed price of £700.
F 2936
Councillors’ Surgeries 


Members reviewed the recent surgeries, which had taken place at Waitrose 
Supermarket and Horley Leisure Centre. It was noted that the next surgery 
had been arranged to take place at the Barratt Show House at 
Langshott.  
Cllr Austin, who had been in attendance at the Leisure Centre surgery, 
suggested that other venues such as local cafes and pubs might be 
considered.  She also felt that the name “surgery” could be changed to, for 
example, “Meet Your Councillor”.  Cllr George stressed the need for better 
advertising.  Cllr Sherwin asked whether it would be possible to have a desk 
at the Help Shop.  The Clerk agreed to explore this possibility but added that 
this was only likely to be a weekday option. Cllr Powell suggested using Lidls 
Supermarket or some of the Church Halls.  He also suggested the purchase 
of an A Board to advertise meetings in advance.  Other members added that, 
during the summer months, outdoor surgeries could be held either in the 
Precinct or at Horley Recreation Ground.
F 2936)
RESOLVED: 
i) that an A Board be purchased to advertise future surgeries.  (Subsequently purchased from KM Vinyl Graphics at a cost of £135.)  
ii) that the Clerk explore the use of alternative venues.

iii) that the matter be re-considered at a future meeting.

F 2937
Cycle of Meetings 2012 – 2013


RESOLVED:  that the Cycle of Meetings, as appended to these minutes, 
be approved.
F 2938

Members’ Intranet


Members reviewed the Clerk’s paper.  (A copy is appended to these 



minutes.)  After discussion, the following was resolved:



RESOLVED:

i) that two additional members participate in the trial use of the system.  (Members involved are Cllrs George, Olliver Baird and Samantha Marshall.)
ii) that the system be available to all members from May onwards.

F 2939

Town Meeting, 27 April 2012  



Members were reminded that Inspector Richard Haycock, the Neighbourhood 

Policing Commander, would be giving a presentation at the Town Meeting.  


The Clerk added that the Town Awards would also be presented, along with 


certificates for the Horley in Spring competition.  Cllr Simon Marshall stressed 

the need for as many members as possible to attend.


RESOLVED:  noted.

F 2940
Corporate Plan 2012 - 2016


The Clerk advised members that it was planned to produce the latest version of the Plan by October this year. Members agreed that the Town Council’s ownership and management of Tanyard Barn Community Hall at Langshott be included in the Plan, subject to assurances being sought that the Hall would be self-financing.  It was also suggested that the Town Council’s management of other community facilities currently operated by Reigate & Banstead Borough Council could be proposed (possibly under a similar Agency Agreement to that in place for the recreation grounds).  Members also stressed that there would very likely be a need for an Electoral Review, once housing in the North East and North West Sectors had been completed.

RESOLVED:  that the matter be re-considered at a future meeting of this Committee.
F 2941

Borough Standards Committee 


Cllr Bethell reported that the Committee had met in February.  He explained
that, following the abolition of the Standards Board, as part of the Localism 
Act, a new regime was to be put in place and the Borough Council’s legal 
department was currently producing a report.

RESOLVED:  noted.

Surrey County Association of Parish & Town Councils (SCAPTC)

& National Association of Local Councils (NALC)
F 2942
RESOLVED:  that the attendance of the Clerk plus six members at the 
SCAPTC Localism Conference on Friday 20 April 2012, at a total cost of 
£595 plus VAT, be approved.
F 2943
Cllr Sherwin advised that he would no longer be attending the Conference and it was agreed that Cllr Bethell attend instead.

RESOLVED:  noted.
F 2944
Horley Anderson Centre / Innes Pavilion Division


The Clerk reported that the Scout Hut was in the process of being demolished and said that the demolition of the Anderson Centre was due to commence this week.  He added that the power system for the Innes Pavilion was now separate from that of the Anderson Centre and no closure of the changing rooms had been necessary.


RESOLVED:  noted.

F 2945
Horley Sports (Social) Club


RESOLVED:  that the request by the Club to pay rent and easements on a weekly basis be approved.

F 2946
St George’s Day Fayre

RESOLVED:  that the Town Council book a stall, at a cost of £30, to facilitate a trial of the Horley Health Check Questionnaire.

F 2947
Gatwick Diamond Business Association


RESOLVED:  that the Town Council become a member of the Association, at an annual cost of £270.

F 2948
Horley Business Expo, 27 April 2012


RESOLVED:  that members register their attendance online and network with those present.

F 2949
Electoral Review of Surrey


RESOLVED:  that receipt be noted of the final recommendations from the Local Government Boundary Commission.

F 2950
Lord-Lieutenant of Surrey Cadet Competition 2011

Cllr Simon Marshall reported that he had recently attended the official 
presentation evening at Gordon’s School, where Cpl Philip Keeble of the 
Horley Detachment was recognised as the Individual Winner for the Army 
Cadets, having raised £3,193.24 for the Poppy Appeal. 


RESOLVED:  that a letter of congratulations be sent to the Army Cadets (Horley Detachment)
F 2951
Diary Dates


RESOLVED:  that forthcoming events be noted, in particular the St George’s Day Fayre on 21 April, the Business Expo and Town Meeting on 27 April and the Swimathon on 28 April. 
Prior to the close of the meeting, Cllr Simon Marshall told members that this was the last meeting to be attended by Finance Officer, Sue Dalley, prior to her retirement.  A vote of thanks was recorded for Sue’s hard work and diligence.
Meeting closed at 9.16 pm.      Date of next meeting: 1 May 2012
